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Question: Will traffic shift in phase 2 of the Ellin Road closure, which is the segment between Hanson 
Oaks Drive and Harkins Road? 

Response: Phase 1 of the closure, which is the segment between Veterans Parkway and Hanson Oaks 
Drive, will open before phase 2 begins. In phase 2, the segment of Ellin Road, between Hanson Oaks 
Drive and Harkins Road, will be closed, but local traffic will be permitted. 

Question: Will the closure of the Veterans Parkway southbound righthand lane also affect the slip 
lane at Annapolis Road? What is the timing for the first impact on the slip lane? 

Response: Yes, the final configuration of the Veterans Parkway-Annapolis Road intersection does not 
include the current slip lane; a dedicated right turn lane and modification of the existing turn signal will 
replace it. The first impact on the slip ramp will occur next year, when the lane closure on Veterans 
Parkway is extended from the Glenridge Yard to the intersection with Ellin Road. 

Question: Will you coordinate with the University of Maryland to ensure Shuttle UM bus stops are 
moved whenever necessary? Will relocated bus stops return to their respective original locations? 

Response: Yes, we will coordinate will all bus service operators to ensure they are aware of closures that 
might affect bus routes. It is our understanding that relocated bus stops will return to their original 
location. However, the bus service operators are responsible for this decision. 

Question: Will the embedded tracks and catenary line on Ellin Road be installed by the time it 
reopens? 

Response: As soon as the roadway is ready for traffic, it will reopen with tracks in place along the 
outside lanes in both directions.  There will be some remaining items to complete including the 
overhead catenary wiring system.  

Question: Will other properties be acquired along Riverdale Road?  

Response: No, all the properties that needed to be acquired have been acquired.  

Question: Where will the Purple Line run along Riverdale Road?  

Response: The Purple Line will run where the homes once stood, on the south side of Riverdale Road. 
There will be no ingress or egress from Riverdale Road into 63rd Avenue, which will become a cul-de-
sac. 



Question: Will the East Pines shopping center remain? 

Response: Yes, the East Pines shopping center will remain, but vehicle access to the shopping center will 
be relocated such that direct access from Riverdale Road would no longer be provided.  


